Letters from W. Micholitz to Frederik Sander
 

089 Micholitz to Sander




Manila, 12-7-89

Messrs. F. Sander & Co., St. Albans

Dear Sir,

A few days ago I returned to Manila with a large lot of Aerides sander[iana], Cypr[ipedium] roeb[elenii] and Alocas[ia] sander[iana], which I shall pack during these days and ship on the 20th of this month.

I have also got a new Phalaenopsis of which I have about 200 plants. It is not, I regret to say, a very showy plant although the individual flowers are large enough; its faults are shortness of flower stalk and the flower stalk not appearing above the leaves but beneath the leaves. The flower stalk is generally only from 2 – 4 inches long, the longest I have seen had only six inches.

The flowers are rather pretty of a delicate, waxy white without the slightest stain of colour on either sepals or petals, only the two horn like processes at the basis of the lip are orange, it evidently belongs to the Lueddeman[iana] section but is quite distinct. I enclose a minute description.

Dried flowers and plants I shall send with the Alocasias and the Phal[aenopsis] themselves I shall keep here for the present. I would have collected more of it, but it is a plant which I did not care to collect in great quantity without your special order, and I also did not think much of it when I got these, only a very few flowers being to be seen. However, later on when it was too late to collect more, I had to change my opinion of it, well as it grows together with Phal. amabilis, it might, if you think it worth while, be collected with this.

I am very much annoyed at not having been able to go to Davao, and the next steamer leaves here on the 10th of August. So I think if I go then, I shall not be back here before end of September and I cannot arrive in England before middle of November which is very late, not only for Vanda sand[eriana] but also for me. I would have gladly avoided this but it was impossible. I have sent a letter to a man who lives down there asking him to collect between 2 – 30000 plants and to have them ready for the arrival of the steamer so that I may take them on Cunard and return at once. By doing that I would save four weeks, however, I do not know whether the man in question will do this. If not, there is no help for me but to remain there and afterwards to pack them in closed cases and have them carried under deck.

I hear Roebelen has associated again with old Ravensway, which, of course, makes him a dangerous rival as it would be the case otherwise. I am very anxious to get a letter from you so that I may know what to do and also to know something about those new plants I sent.

Trusting you are quite well, I remain,

yours faithfully,

W. Micholitz
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